
  People’s Baptist Church 
 

Welcome 
 

As a courtesy, please turn off all cell phones during service times. 

*Assisted listening devices are available at the Sound Booth* 
 

December 24, 2023 

 
 

 

                                                 
 

Greeting and Announcements 
Prayer 
Hymn: 199, Joy to the World 
Hymn: 204, The First Noel 
Missions Minute 
Prayer 
Dismiss Children for Children’s Church 
Hymn: 241, Our Great Savior 
Special Music: Leif Hammarlund 
Message: Pastor Ramler 
Closing Hymn 
Prayer 
 
 

     
 

Today 12/24     5:00 pm  Christmas Eve Candle Light Service 

Mon 12/25    MERRY CHRISTMAS! 

Wed 12/27        7:00 pm  Prayer Meeting, No Youth Group or 

                                       AWANA 
 

 

 
 

Sun 12/31       12:15 pm  5TH Sunday Fellowship 

Tues 1/2          12:30 pm  Grandma’s Friends Bible Study 

Wed 1/3          7:00 pm   Prayer Meeting, Youth Group and  

                                          AWANA resume 

Thurs 1/4         6:30 pm  Alumni Homecoming Games 

Sat 1/6             5:30 pm     FCA/PBC /Volleyball  

Thurs 1/11       9:00 am & 

       7:00 pm   Ladies Bible Study 

 

 

 

  Announcements 
 

Christmas Eve Candle Light Service: Please join us for our Annual 

Christmas Eve Candle Light Service tonight at 5:00 pm! 
 

Children’s Church: We are currently in need of volunteers for Junior 

Church. If you are able and willing to assist in this ministry, please see 

Titus or Cairna Muniz.  
 

Christmas Card Exchange Box:  The Christmas card exchange box is 

in the church lobby.  Stop by the box pick-up any remaining cards that 

are yours.  
 

Calendar Year Donations: In order for your donation to count toward 

the CY2023, all donations need to be in the drop box by Sunday, 

December 31. Checks that are mailed need to be postmarked by Dec 31 

and On-line giving would also need to be transacted by Dec 31.  
 

Secret Sisters: If you have not revealed yourself to whom you have been 

a secret sister during 2023, please do as soon as possible.  If you are 

planning on participating in 2024, please see Joy Ramler for new Secret 

Sister assignments. 
 

5th Sunday Fellowship: Please join us for a fellowship meal after the 

morning service on Sunday, December 31. Let us know what you will 

be bringing to share by signing up on the bulletin board in the foyer.  

See Nicole Pryor with questions.  

 

Ladies Missionary Fellowship:  The LMF would like to share our   

activities and disbursements for this year:  

 For 2023 we collected $6,179 and distributed $6,577.46 for baby gifts, 

travel expenses, outfit and passage donations, gifts for visiting 

missionaries and their children, Valentine packages to college students, 

birthday and Christmas cards to our missionary families and the 

missionary ladies’ Christmas gifts.  We invite all ladies to be a part of the 

LMF meetings which are on the 3rd Tuesday of every month at 7 pm. 

 

Grandma’s Friends: Grandma’s Friends Bible study will continue 

on Tues., January 2, 12:30 pm at Bob Evans. See Bonnie Huffman 

with questions. 
 
Ladies Bible Study:  Please note that the next Ladies Bible Study has 

been moved to January 11.   

 

                                        Happy Birthday 

 

Dec 29  Robin Thompson             Dec 30  Tricia Sturm 

       

                    

       
                     

December 24 December 31 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 

Elementary –  

Muniz 

In Auditorium Family Sunday 

Beginners – C. Briggs In Auditorium Cindy B. 

Toddlers - C. Black Franca A. 

Abby L. 

Carol B. 

Abby Y. 

Nursery* 

Sunday School Elaine W. Sara G. 

Morning Worship Sara G. 

Elaine W. 

Michelle P. 

Beth P. 

Evening Service Becky B. 

Jill B.** 

No evening service 

Wednesday Sara G. 

Barbara B. 

Hilary Y. 

Joy R. 
* Coordinator – Sara Goad; ** Toddlers (2-4 yrs.)        
 

 

 

Frank & Lorraine Parry – Retired in South Carolina –We 

asked you to pray for us as we were a little apprehensive about 

the area where our “Pray and Go ministry” was located. The 

area is quite spread out and required lots of walking. Our main 

concern was that the area was more affluent, and that they 

would not be interested. God answered our prayers and they 

were the best Pray & Go visits that we have made. The Lord 

opened many doors for us to talk to many people and most of 

them were glad to have us visit! We have continued our 

ministry at the Northbrook Trailer Park and are also encouraged 

that we were able to visit the entire trailer park that is almost 

exclusively Hispanic. Please pray for God to do His work in all 

of their hearts.  

 

 
 

 
 

      This Week  Year-To-Date 

Tithes & Offerings Giving        $ 7,337.00        $ 211,119.20  

Tithes & Budget Needs           $ 8,582.13   $ 214,553.25  

Faith Promise Giving            $ 1,020.00     $ 17,485.00  

Faith Promise Budget Needs           $ 716.98     $ 17,924.50 

 

 
 
 
 

Sunday School       97      Sunday Morning       157 

Sunday Evening       140 

This Week’s Events 

Order of AM Service  

Attendance Report for December 17, 2023 

Stewardship Report for December 17, 2023 
Special Coming Events 


